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Dear Hartford Families, 
 
   As many of you know, the past month has been simply put, a challenge for organizers of youth sports. The COVID-19 pandemic has tested the resolve 
of sports leagues, all the way from professional sports to youth leagues like the Hartford Council for Recreation. Over the past several weeks, we have 
been encouraging our families to “stay home” and “stay safe”, holding out hope that we could start the season soon. Since this pandemic began in mid-
March, we have consistently been in contact, and worked with, our partner communities, to try to do our best to give our players the opportunity to 
participate in organized sports this year. 
   Our initial plan was to begin April 20th, but with a stay-at-home order and an executive order in place throughout the state of Michigan that restricts K-
12 athletic activities, it became impossible to begin the season on time. The plan then shifted towards a start in early-May, but with the orders remaining 
in place, practices could not occur, and teams would not be properly prepared to begin. Most recently, discussions then shifted towards the possibility of 
having a true “summer” season, with games beginning in June and going through July, and ending just before the fall sports season were to begin. Up 
until recent events, we truly had belief that we would be able to play ball at some point. 
   Unfortunately, as has been the case for several weeks now, the situation is continuing to evolve, and is changing day-to-day. Without firm knowledge 
when state and federal restrictions will be relaxed regarding “social distancing”, our hands have been tied. Ultimately, at the May 5th board meeting, the 
Interlocal Board of Directors have decided, sadly, to cancel the 2020 Baseball, Softball, T-Ball and League of Miracles season. Trust us, this is not a 
decision we wanted to make, and we did not make it lightly. Our board did our due diligence, gathered all the information we could, and looked at local, 
state and national trends, and came up with the best decision possible amongst the tough circumstances. Ultimately, we made the toughest decision we 
have ever had to make, because our number one priority has always been about the health, safety and well-being of our staff, coaches, players, parents, 
families, fans, and visitors. Without our entire team, our league does not exist. We will always sacrifice wins and losses 100% of the time if it means 
protecting human life and property. 
   Since our season, including practices, did not get off of the ground, we are trying to make this situation right for parents or guardians that signed their 
children up with us. Because we have now officially cancelled our season, we will be offering multiple ways that your payment for the 2020 spring 
season can be dispersed. Those options will be listed below, and we believe that the different options are the correct way of taking care of this 
unforeseen situation amicably. 
 
Here are the multiple options you have regarding your 2020 signup: 
 

� Option 1: Our organization can “rollover” your payment to the 2021 spring sports season, meaning you do not have to pay a single cent when 
registrations open next winter. Your participant(s) price is locked in, regardless if the Interlocal Board of Directors changes the registration 
costs between now and then. (The only exceptions may be if a participant is moving up from T-Ball to Instructional Baseball or 8U Softball, 
which are more expensive levels – in this case, we would charge the difference between the higher league cost and T-Ball using the 2020 
prices. We will decide what will happen with this in the fall.) 

� Option 2: Our organization can “refund” your payment for the 2020 spring sports season, meaning you will be getting a check in the mail from 
our organization (we will not be available in-person due to “social distancing” standards). Checks will be mailed out each Friday, but also 
means if you wish to sign your participant(s) up next year for our 2021 spring sports programs, you will have to pay the going rate for next 
season that will be decided this fall. Refund checks will start mailing out on Friday, May 15th. 

 
   To receive your specific choice, the bottom section or form MUST be completed and returned to us by June 15th, 2020. This is to make sure 
our internal bookkeeping standards are met, and we can properly process whatever choice you make. You may either email it to the address 
listed below or mail it to us at the PO Box listed at the top of this document. After June 15th, we will still attempt to contact those we have not 
heard from, but the Hartford Council for Recreation will also reserve the right to consider fees as a “general donation” to our program. 
   Again, this is never a decision we want to have to make but must do so to err on the side of caution and safety. Trust us when we say we have been 
dreading this possible announcement for weeks now. In conclusion, we want to thank every one of you for your patience and your continued support of 
our programs. We will get through these challenging times as we always have – TOGETHER; and, as a human family, we will move forward, together 
forward. 
   We look forward to greeting you all with a smile at Indian Pride Park in the not-so-distant future. In the meantime, please “Stay Home, Stay Safe, and 
Stay Healthy”. Let’s all work together and keep the communities we live in healthy and prosperous. 
 
 

 
 
Jerrod Birmele 
Chairman, Hartford Council for Recreation Interlocal Board of Directors 
jerrod_birmele@hotmail.com 
 

 
What would you like us to do with your 2020 Spring Sports season payment? 

(Choose one option below, detach and either send to the Chairman’s email listed above OR mail the detached form to our PO Box) 
 

____ Option 1: Rollover Your Payment to the 2021 Spring Sports Season 
 

____ Option 2: Receive a Refund Check in the Mail from the Hartford Council for Recreation 


